MEMORANDUM


TO:
Michael McGovern, Town Manager


FROM:
Maureen O’Meara, Town Planner


DATE:
June 8, 2010


SUBJECT:
Shore Road Path QCP Grant Application

Introduction

Attached for Town Council authorization is a grant application for the Maine Department of Transportation Quality Community Program. Pursuing grant opportunities for the Shore Road Path was identified by the Town Council as a priority in their 2010 Goals (Goal 2f). The grant application is based on the Shore Road Path Final Report cost estimates, however, an option for Town Council consideration is further described below.

Quality Community Program

The Quality Community Program (QCP) is a statewide bike and pedestrian enhancement grant program. Grant applications are solicited every two years, and the estimated funding for the next two years is 8 million dollars. Funding for the next grant cycle will begin to be available in October, 2011.

Option 1

The grant program includes the safe routes to school program, as well as bike/pedestrian facilities not related to schools. Even though the safe routes to school program requires no matching funds, in fact grants score better and are much more competitive when matching funds are part of the grant application. The Shore Road Path grant proposes to provide $200,000 as a cash match, to be raised by the SAFE group. I have verbally confirmed with them this commitment. 

When we met with the grant administrator, Dan Stewart, last year, he noted that the gap in sidewalk on Shore Rd from the western edge of the L.P. Murray construction property to the intersection with Route 77 somewhat weakens the grant competitiveness. One option for the Town Council to consider is to increase the total amount of the grant request by the cost to build this section of sidewalk. The town would have to commit to the 20% match of this section, but might receive 80% of the cost if the grant is awarded. Our estimate for this section of sidewalk is between $35,000 - $40,000, which would mean a total cash match from the town of up to $8,000.

If the Town Council would like to add this to the grant application, I will expand the project description and adjust the project cost estimates accordingly. Otherwise, the grant can be submitted using the project description and cost estimates shown on the attached grant.

Next Steps

The grant application is due July 1st. I have already submitted a draft of the grant application to Dan Stewart and he has done a cursory review and suggested some fine tuning of the application. None of the changes would revise the funding amount approved by the Town Council. If the Town Council chooses to authorize “Option 1,” I will also add a detailed cost estimate for the sidewalk section, not to exceed the amount authorized by the Town Council. I will also need to schedule a site visit with the QCP representatives.

